
RECEIVED 
August 11, 2011 

David K. Tanoue, Director "11 AUG 12 A10 :1 9 
Department of Planning & Permitting 
City & County of Honolulu 
6560 South King Street, 711 

' Floor 
Honolulu, Hi 96813 

DEPT OF f'LANNIHG 
ANO PERMITTING 

CH 'f & COUNTY OF HONf!LU.. 

Re: Waimanalo Gulch landfill 
Project File No: 2011/GEN-8 

Dear Mr. Tanoue, 

My name is Alan Nakamura, employee of Ko Olina Resort. I am in complete disagreement with the 

Department of Environmental Services to delete the application of the July 31, 2012 deadline to cease 

the disposal of solid waste at Waimanalo Gulch Landfill. 

For years I have observed rubbish trucks pass the resort with an abundant amount of trash and debris 

flying from their trucks that litter Farrington Hwy and the resort. We are continuously picking up the 

debris on a daily basis and found that it 1s a never ending task to control. 

I strongly believe the only way for the people to be responsible for the environment and their 

community is to have their own landfill in their own di5trict. Transporting their opa!a to another 

neighborhood is absolutely without a doubt, not the solution. 

Thank You for your time and consideration in resolving this crisis. 

rely,~ 

Alan Nakamura 
Ko Olina Golf Course Superintendent 
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